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Jesus Children 

Starting Back to School 
With Love in Your Heart 

“A new command I give you; 
Love one another, as I have 
loved you, so you must love 
one another.  By this 
everyone will know that you 
are my disciples, if you love 
one another.”  John 13:34,35 

   Soon summer time will give 
way to school starting.  Let’s 
use our summertime to 
remember a good lesson.  
Summertime is a great time 
for fresh fruit.  A juicy peach 
is so good this time of year.  
If I hold up 2 peaches and you 
look at them they might look 
alike.  They might not be 
exactly alike, but they are the 
same food.  Both peaches can 
provide delicious fruit, and 
nutrients for health.  But still 
they are different aren’t they?  
No two peaches are exactly 
alike or taste exactly the 
same. 
   How are people like this?  
Well, we don’t all look the 
same on the outside, do we?  
Actually, we all look quite 
different, with the possible  
 exception of identical twins. 
(even though each twin could 
have a subtle difference...a 
mole or a freckle).  Some 

 people have a different 

sizes, different body types, 

and different colors of hair, 

eyes and skin.  We don’t all 

sound the same or say the 

same things.  But on the 

inside, we are all human.  

Do you know what is extra 

special about humans?  The 

Bible tells us that God made 

us in His likeness.   We are 

His most prized creation!  

He loves us and values us, 

so much that He sent Jesus 

to die for us.  And Jesus 

died for all people.  He died 

and rose again, so that all 

people everywhere can have 

forgiveness.  And when 

other people are in God’s 

family, they are like our 

brothers and sisters.  Even 

if you’re an only child, you 

can have a whole family of 

fellow believers in Christ. 

   And if God loves us that 

much, what do you think it 

means for each of us?  Well, 

we ought to love one 

another, too.  It’s important 

for us to remember that 

Jesus died for each and 
every person on this planet, 
and He wants them all to 
know and love Him. We 
can look at each person and 
see people that Jesus loves, 
that God made in His 
likeness, and someone who 

  

can be our brothers 
and sisters in Christ.  
Everyone we meet 
needs love.  God call 
us to love and serve 
one another, and to 
share the Gospel.  
This is not always 
easy!  But you will 
find that loving 
others and 
recognizing that 
Christ cares for them 
can bring you great 
joy and blessing.  
   Dear God, Please 
help us to love and 
serve others even 
when sometimes it’s 
hard.  We know you 
made all people.  We 
know Jesus died for 
everyone, and wants 
them to know Him. 
So could you help us 
to share that good 
news. Help us to tell 
others how precious 
they are to God.  
Thank you for your 
love! Amen! Amen! 

(adapted from 
www.biblegateway.c
om) 



  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OPEN DOOR LUNCH OUTREACH 
IS AUGUST 14/15 

   Sandwich makers will gather 
Saturday, August 14th @ 4 pm to 
prepare the 140 sandwiches needed 
for Open Door.  Then, at 9:30 AM 
on Sunday, August 15th, the 
lunches will be assembled and 
boxed for delivery to the Open 
Door on August 16th.What a 
blessing to have so many helping 
hands for our July lunch 
preparation!  Background on all the 
services provided by the Open Door 
was shared to refresh everyone on 
our purpose.  Hands were washed, a 
blessing was prayed and then it was 
time to work together to care for the 
clients of Open Door. 
    Watch our Facebook page and 
listen for announcements regarding 
the August lunch prep schedule.  
Thank you to ALL who provide so 
much for this ministry!  Thanks be 
to God! 

**************************** 

 

 

 

 



PAGE 3 WHEAT STATE MANOR 
Mike Smith the Administrator of 
Wheat State Manor served for 11 
years has retired on July 15, 2021.  
The board  hired Grace Team to 
manage Wheat State and to hire the 
next administrator. In the mean time 
Melisa Dinsmore will be the Interim 
Administrator till the permanent 
administrator is on board.   
   Visitation are happening at the 
manor by appointment only. 
  Continue to pray for the staff and 
residents. 

******************** 

J J Smith 
JJ and Jason Smith went to Camp 
Buffalo Bill, located 8 miles East of 
Yellowstone.  During camp JJ 
earned Merit Badges in Search and 
Rescue, Metal Works, 
Environmental Science and Row 
Boat.  On Wednesday we toured 
Yellowstone , where we completed 
our 15 mile hike for the hiking Merit 
Badge.  During the hike we came 
within 20 yards of a bull Buffalo and 
heard a bear scratching on a tree, 
asking us to leave his area.  On 
Saturday we toured the parts of 
Yellowstone in which our hike had 
not taken us.  On Monday we toured 
Glacier National Park and Tuesday 
we hiked around Devil’s Tower.  
During this once in a lifetime trip, 
we were able to spend time out in 
God’s amazing creation. 
 

Braden Hays  
   Braden went to fourth high school 
Nationals in Nebraska and his team 
placed 3rd in sporting clays, 2nd in 
skeet out of all States.  Great job. 
Braden also returned from high 
school regionals and placed in the 
top 200 out of 1,600 kids. 

Missy Hays 
   Missy has recently returned from 
softball regionals fighting hard with 
her team to be taken out by top  

seeded team.  Missy also earned 
High School national trap shooting 
honors, but was unable to attend 
due to Nationals in Softball.  Busy 
Summer for the Hays kids. 

Desiree Ingalsbe 
In 4H 

Dairy Goat ~Champion Senior 
Grade Doe 
Dairy Goat ~Champion Reserve 
Senior Doe, Dry Yearling 
Photography~1 Purple 1 Red 
Education Display~Purple 
Food~1 Blue 
Floriculture~1 Purple 
Arts and Crafts~2 Purple 
 

Makenzie Creekmore 
Photography~2 Red, 2 Purple 
+Division Champion, 1 Blue In 
her class, 
Buymanship~1 Purple 
Crafts~3 Blue 
Citizenship Education Display 
1 Blue 
Floriculture Open Class~1 Purple  
 
Shelby Henley received awards but 

was unable to get her list. 
************ 

Thank you to everyone who has 
sent me cards, phone calls,  and in 
your prayers. I really appreciate it.  
Some days when I feel not so good 
and the mail comes and I have a 
card from one of my church family 
it really gives me a lift.  Thank you 
so much. I love my Furley Church 
Family.       

God Bless You     
 Judy Berg       
******** 

 
 

 

GREETERS 

August 1st 

Dave & Regina Klamm 

August 8th 

Gary & Lamoyne Eilert 

August 15th 

Denny & Carolyn Hill 

August 22nd 

Dave & Regina Klamm 

August 29th 

Gary & Lamoyne Eilert 

(If you would like to be added to the 
greeters list please let me know) 

****** 

Furley United Methodist Church 
Newsletter  

is published monthly  
by Furley UMC 

11400 E. 101st St N 
Valley Center, KS. 67147 

Send news items to 
Deloris Ewing  

dewing1958@gmail.com 
Deadline 19th of each month  
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 News from the Manor 

New Executive Director  
Welcome to Melissa Dinsmore from Wichita, KS. She 
is our Interim Executive Director. We are glad to 
have her here! 

 
   August Birthday Cakes 
            Potwin Methodist Church 
   

       August Birthdays 
Stanley Roth  3rd 
Denise Magathan 12th 
Carmalita Clark 13th 
Sherrilyn Chisham 16th 
Darla Seale  22nd 

 

 
 

 
 
 

             

 
 
 

 
 
 
       Cow Appreciation  
July 13, 2021 was Cow Appreciation Day. 
Gracie the calf came and spent the 
afternoon visiting residents. She is 3 months 
old and owned by Tricia Fee. 

 
 
 

Mike Smith Retirement 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A retirement party for Mike Smith was held on July 
16, 2021. Staff and residents wished him well and 
thanked him for his eleven years of service to the 
manor.   

Help Wanted 

CNA, CMA, LPN & RN 
All Shifts - Part Time & Full Time   

----------------------- 
Dietary Aide – Part Time 

Dietary Aide/PT Cook (Must be 18) 
------------------------- 

Activities Aide –Full Time 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

         David Smith & Judy Janzen                 

        Mike Smith July 16, 2021 

 Jeff Wilson with Shirley, his pet chicken. 



 

Good Words from Chaplain Mike 

As this month marks the beginning of the school year, it’s good to consider what the Bible 

book of Proverbs says about wisdom.   The book begins with these words, “The proverbs of 

Solomon the son of David, king of Israel:  To know wisdom and instruction, to perceive the 

words of understanding, To receive the instruction of wisdom, Justice, judgment and equity; 

To give prudence to the simple, To the young man knowledge and discretion—A wise man 

will hear and increase learning, And a man of understanding will attain wise coun-

sel……….”  (Proverbs 1: 1-5, NKJV) 

The meaning of wisdom in the Bible, the Word of God, is living righteously before God—

living according to His instructions and commands.     Chapter 1, verse 7 says, “The fear of 

the Lord is the beginning of knowledge, but fools despise wisdom and instruction.”   

So, students and other learners (meaning all of us), take the challenge of delving into a 

study of the book of Proverbs.   There are many subjects there—warnings against immorali-

ty, the importance of righteous speech, family relations, and many “et ceteras.”   Ponder the 

idea of reading a half chapter or a whole chapter each day!   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
School Day Memories 

Rex Newcom was always thrilled for school to start. It meant an 8 hour break from farm-

work and he also was glad to see girls that weren’t his sister! 

Judy Janzen went to the same school as her husband. He was a big, bold baseball player 

and she didn’t like him. (Obviously this changed at some point!) He played for the White-

water High School team. 

Elma Wiebe remembers attending Riverside School. She walked about 3 miles to school 

with her siblings. If it was raining or snowing, her dad would take them in the buggy. She 

hated it when her siblings were all out of school and she had to walk alone.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Furley Church Newsletter is 
Published monthly by 

 Furley United Methodist Church 
If you would like to submit something 

For the newsletter please contact 
Deloris Ewing 316-744-0336 

dewing1958@gmail.com 
If your family has done something special or your  

Grandchildren please sent it to me. 
This newsletter goes out to people in the community 

also, not just church members. 
Deadline is the 19th of the month.    

The North Butler 4-H Club met on July 12th, 2021 for their yearly Club Tour.  The club started at Cora and 
Carson Brackenridge’s house.  First, they showed the club their pigs, “timmy, Jimmy, Bacon and Eggs”, that they 
would show at the County Fair.  Cora then showed her steer, “Big Mac”, that she would also take to the county 
fair.  The club then traveled to Shelby Hennley’s house to see her Market Steer and her Breeding Heifer.  Shelby 
taught the members about cattle hair products to help her animals’ hair to grow.  At this location, the club 
members each shared about some of the projects they were taking to the county fait.  Harley McLaughlin shared 
a photo of her showing her steer at Herford Nationals.  Cora Brackenridge and Ella Amend shared their Clothing 
Construction results from Sewing and Fashion Revue Judging.   Makenzie Creekmore shared her pour painting 
project that she is planning to take for crafts to the fair.  The Club Tour ended at Desiree Ingalsbee’s house.  
Desiree showed the club her Dairy Goats and her three crafts that she plans to take to the fair.  Desiree painted a 
night light box with a blue bird on it, a painted cow skull, and a sweat shi9rt with a painted crow on it.  The night 
ended with YUMMY Food provided by Ann Brackenridge.  Desserts were provided by the 4-H families.  Lastly, 
the member’s enjoyed a [pool party at the Ingalsbee’s House.  The next meeting is scheduled for August 9th, 
2021 at 7:00 pm, Emmaus Church. 

 



  

CAMP HORIZON 



 



 

CAMP 

HORIZON 

July 24, 2021 



HAVING FUN IN THE POOL 



SPREADING MY WINGS 


